
 

       CRPTO General Meeting 
September 4th, 2019  

Meeting called to order at approximately 9:00 a.m. by Carly Parkhill, CRPTO President.   

        CRPTO Board Members Present:   Excused Absence:  

Carly Parkhill, President Rochelle Gabriel, Past President

Nikki Forman, Exec. VP

Stephanie Chura, Secretary Special Guests:

Stephanie Larscheid, Treasurer Mr. Eyerman, Principal 

Shannon Miyahira-Fraser Asst. Treasurer Ms. Scharf, Asst. Principal 

Lindsey Harrington, Spirit Wear Treasurer Mia Gregor, Parent University 

Catherine Carrillo, VP Communications Lisa Kanarish, Budget Override 

Stephanie Halvorson, VP Events Jennifer Dingman, Budget Override 

Andrea Behmer, VP Fundraising
Tracey Davis, Scottsdale Parent 
Council 

Meredith Miller, CO VP Fundraising 

Melissa Price, VP Membership

Christine Deaton, VP of Volunteers
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Welcome 
Carly Parkhill, President, welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

Book Fair  
Set up starts 9/16 and will go for 3 to 4 days. Need a lot of volunteers to help set up. Teacher 
preview day is that Thursday 9/19 where they come and fill out their wish lists that they would 
like in there classroom libraries. Book fair is open 9/20 and that is the first Donuts for Dads 
morning. Donuts for Dads will also be on 9/23 and 9/24 at 7:30am and we will have free donuts 
and drinks.  All the elementary students come with their class on the 23rd and the 24th. There 
are two pre-order books this year and the form will be in the book fair packet that will go home 
with your student. It is very important that parents fill out the book fair form and include money if 
parents will not be attending with their student. New this year is a program called E-Wallet. You 
can load money onto an account for your child to spend at the book fair. The E-wallet website 
will be on the envelopes that your student brings home. You can also shop online at Scholastic 
and the books will be shipped to your home. Its important that when you are shopping online 
you use the Copper Ridge link and that will be on the envelope that will go home with your child. 
Scholastic has a program called All For Books.  If the student donates a dollar then Scholastic 
donates a dollar to two organizations that gives books to children in schools in less privileged 
areas and they also donate a dollar back to our school which is used to purchase books for our 
library. Book fair will be open after school from 3:15-4:00. 

Principal Update  
Mr. Eyerman is please with how the first month of school is going. He said we are waiting of the 
heat advisories to be lifted so the students can have recess. He also mentioned that the Friday 
newsletter is the quickest way to get information to the parents. Weekly tours for the campus will 
start next week and Mr. Eyerman will be leading all of the tours. He is also working on target 
marketing and strategy plans for the area. He would like to thank Julie, Christie and Barb for all 
of their help. He would like to give a shout out to our Assistant Principal Holly Scharf for all of 
her hard work. Mr. Eyerman would like parents to work with Ms. Scharf if he isn't available. An-
other shout out to Lori and Melinda in facilities for all of their hard work. Next week Mr. Eyerman 
will be talking to our teachers about the qualified evaluators training and both Mr. Eyerman and 
Ms. Scharf will start observing our teachers.  He appreciates feedback and would like for par-
ents to share our students voice when you can. There will be a coffee chat at the end of Sep-
tember and the exact date is to come. Mr. Eyerman is encouraging parents to talk to friends 
about Copper Ridge and help him spread the word about our school. If anyone has any ideas on 
how to increase enrollment please get in touch with Mr. Eyerman.   

Robyn Wallace, VP of Volunteers MS

Nicole Cusano, VP Campus Support 
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Scottsdale Parent Council 
Our rep, Tracey Davis, came to talk about Scottsdale Parent Council and said our district would 
like to hear feedback from our parents. Anyone is welcome to come to a meeting and the dates 
and times can be found at scottsdaleparentcouncil.org.  

ESF 
Melissa Price thanked everyone who donated. Our goal is 60k and we are currently at 43k. If 
10k is raised in the month of September the students will get a no uniform day. ESF money has 
gone to buying 4 new security cameras for our school and middle school has new chrome books 
for math.  

Overide Update 
Lisa Kanarish and Jennifer Dingman came to talk about the SUSD Maintenance and Operations 
Budget Override. We need to vote yes to keep the current funding to our district and funding for 
our teachers salaries.  It is a mail in ballot only so please pass on the word to mail in your ballot 
and vote yes. If this is voted no, for the next 7 years there will not be full day kindergarten for our 
students and there will be one early release day a week.  Please follow @yestochildren on so-
cial media and email Jennifer at jennifer.dingman@gmail.com or call/text her at 480-242-2583 
for any questions.   

Volunteering  
If there are any questions from this weeks room mom meeting please get in touch with Christine 
Deaton.  If you would like to get involved please fill out the volunteering form and you will be in-
formed of opportunities through Sign Up Genius.  Please make sure to fill out the volunteering 
form online with the district to be able to come on campus and volunteer. That form can be 
found on crpto.com. The form is good for 3 years and you can check with Julie in the front office 
to see if your form is up to date.  

Fundraising  
The Vig is giving 15% back to Copper Ridge for the month of September. Please tell your server 
and write your bill that you are with Copper Ridge. Heidi Boutique is scheduled for 10/24 from 
10am-5pm. 

Parent University 
Mia Gregor announced that Katey McPherson will be coming back to Copper Ridge to have a 
Growth and Mindset talk with parents. Please encourage your friends and people you know to 
attend. If you know of any professionals that can come to Copper Ridge and give a speech for 
free to email Mia at miagregor@gmail.com  

Budget 
The budget was sent out for approval.  If there are any questions to email Stephanie Larscheid 
at treasurer@crpto.com  

PLEASE MARK YOUR CALENDARS: 

September 2019  
1st-30th Vig Fundraiser  
4th- Middle School Volunteer Committee Meeting, 10am Room 608 
11th- Early Release, 1:15 
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16th-19th Book Fair Set Up 
20th- Middle School Scholastic Book Fair 
23rd-24th Elementary Scholastic Book Fair  
20th, 23rd, 24th- Donuts w/ Dads, 7:30am-8:30am  
26th- The Vig Family Night, 6-8pm  
30th- District Recess, NO SCHOOL  

October 2019  
1st-4th Catalina Island for 7th Graders 
1st- Health Screening Day  
7th-11th Fall Break  
16th-18th Early Release, 1:15pm (Conferences)  
23rd- Early Release, 1:15  
23rd- Picture RETAKE Day  
24th- Heidi Boutique Shopping Event, 10-5pm  
30th- Parent University Night, Katey McPherson, 6pm Auditorium  

November 2019 
4th-7th Carnival Tickets Pre-Sale at Drop off & Pick-up in back lot  
6th- Early Release, 1:15pm 
8th- CARNIVAL, 5-7pm  
11th- Veterans Day, NO SCHOOL  
NEXT PTO MEETING WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 13TH 9AM, ROOM 608 

Minutes submitted by: 
  Stephanie Chura                
Stephanie Chura, 2019-2020 CRPTO Secretary 

Approved by: 
_____________                              
Carly Parkhill, 2019-2020 CRPTO President
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Carly Parkhill 




